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~ ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHQOOLS

/

December 23, 2014

Re: Guardian/Parent/Staff Notification
Asbestos Removal at Enfield High School
Enfield, Connecticut

Dear Guardian(s), Parent(s) and Staff Members:

Enfield Public Schools is required to undertake the removal of asbestos in three locations during school to
facilitate renovation work. The work involves the abatement of areas in the cafeteria, girl’s locker room
and lower level kitchen and mechanical spaces.

It is anticipated that the work involving the removal of asbestos will begin on January 2, 2015 and be
completed on February 7, 2015. It is anticipated that the work will be completed and cleared using
Transmission Electron Microscopy (TEM). We are requesting consideration for abatement under the
“Fuil Occupancy” provisions as detailed in the Circular Letter EHS #2006-33

No work will proceed beyond the established completion date of February 7, 2015 without prior approval
from the CTDPH.

The abatement contractor will be working for the Enfield Public Schools: The project will be monitored
by licensed Project Monitor(s) from EnviroScience on a full-time basis. The Project Monitor and the
contractor’s Site Supervisor will be regularly checking the engineering controls throughout the duration
of the project. PCM air samples will be collected inside containment and outside containment to monitor
fiber concentrations. The Project Monitor will read air samples throughout the day. The monitoring
includes, but is not limited to pre-work inspection, inspection and air sampling during the abatement
process, final visual inspection and final air clearance testing.

This asbestos removal work has been approved to proceed as planned by the State of Connecticut
Department of Public Health based on an application for variance submitted on our behalf by Fuss &
O’Neill EnviroScience, LLC. The project monitor will take air samples to verify that no adverse effects
will occur to the occupied portion of the school.

As required, this notification is being sent to all parents and guardians of the children/students, faculty
and staff of Enfield High School. Any questions about the project can be directed to the Superintendent

of Schools at 860-253-6531.
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Asbestos Consultant: Mr. Robert L. May Jr., President
Fuss & O’Neill EnviroScience, LLC
146 Hartford Road, Manchester, CT 06040
860-646-2469, ext. 4701

Asbestos Abatement Contractor: A.ALS
802 Boston Post Road
P.O. Box 26066
West Haven, CT 06516

Sincerely, gz :

Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann
Superintendent of Schools

cc: BOE
M. Coppler
R. DPaigle
C. Drezek
A. Pongratz
P. West
Silver Petrucelli



